
 

    
  

 
2016 marks 50 years of programming for 
Elmhill, Inc. We are proud of our work 
supporting youth in Central and Northern 
Vermont and look forward to expanding and 
improving our programs. Maplehill School 
provides high quality vocational training, 
academics, and social/emotional skill building. 
The school is unique in its ability to tailor 
educational programs for each of its students in 
the context of a caring community. At the 
Maplehill Community Farm, we are working on 
increasing the amount of food provided to the 
school and surrounding community.  
 
As plans for the 50th Anniversary celebration 
develop, we encourage you to stay in touch. 
Follow us on Facebook at òMaplehill School 
and Community Farmó to stay updated.  If you 
are interested in helping, contact Lorita Adkins 
or Jamie Spector. We look forward to 
celebrating our 50th anniversary with you!  
 
Lorita can be reached at: 
lorita@maplehillschoolandfarm.org 
 Jamie can be reached at: 
jamie@maplehillschoolandfarm.org  
or you can call Jamie or Lorita at: 
802-454-7747  
 

 
     Call us to arrange to visit! 

(802) 454-7747 

Winter Greens at Maplehill  Community 

Farm 
 
By Vivian Stein, Farm Educator 
 

 
 
As a Farm Educator, I have mixed feelings about 
this unseasonably warm winter. On the one hand, I 
can imagine seeing some negative effects from the 
warmer temperatures and lack of snow come spring 
and summer.   On the other hand, the greens in our 
greenhouse love it. Our unheated greenhouse 
usually produces enough salad greens to supply 
both campuses starting in late March.  This year, I 
was able to cut five pounds of greens on January 6th.   
 
Also assisting our salad production are new raised 
beds. Last fall, with the help of staff, one of our 
students built and installed raised beds in the 
greenhouse. The raised beds helped us to build up 
the soil for our winter greens and summer crops.  
The new hardware is an aesthetic dream!  
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Students Energized by Work- 

Based Learning Program 

By Joe Astick, Program Director 
 

 
Maplehill School Student Working at Price Chopper in 

Berlin 
 

Work -Based Learning is an educational 
strategy that combines academic and technical 
skills with real-life work experiences. All 
Maplehill School students that meet readiness 
requirements are encouraged to identify a local 
business or organization that interests them. 
Based on work quality and proficiency, 
students earn a stipend from Maplehill School. 
One Maplehill School student commented that 
he likes his job placement because, òIt prepares 
me for the real world and gives me extra cash 
to spend.ó  
 
We would like to thank our Work-Based 
Learning partners: Plainfield Co-Op, 
AllTogetherNow!, Price Chopper, Positive Pie 
Plainfield and Plainfield Hardware. 
 

Maplehill School Students Attend 
Vermont International Festival 

 

By Ben Davis, Small Group Program, Math  and 
Science Teacher 
 

On December 4th, 2015, students from Maplehill 
School attended the 23rd Annual International 
Festival in Essex Junction. The festival is a 
celebration of cultures from around the world. 
Every year, hundreds of Vermont students attend 
to roam the large hall and explore a blend of crafts, 
food, music and dance.  
 

One student summed up her experience by saying, 
òWe studied Turkey in Social Studies and it was 
nice to actually meet someone from there.ó 
Another commented, òI tried Thai food for the first 
time and really liked it!ó And another added, 
òSeeing a wide variety of cultures made the 
International Festival worth going to.ó 
 

Going to the Vermont International Festival has 
become an annual Maplehill School tradition.   
 

Winter Holiday Party at  
Maplehill School 

 
By LF, Outreach and Marketing Intern 
 
On December 18th, the Friday before our holiday 
break, we had a Secret Santa gift exchange.  This 
was part of our holiday celebration with students 
and staff at Maplehill School.  My favorite part was 
opening presents.  I received a Ping-pong paddle 
and balls.  We decorated cookies and ate them.  I 
made a gingerbread house with help from staff.  
We learned about different holidays including 
Chanukah, Solstice, Christmas and Kwanzaa.  I 
was interested to learn about Krampus, a seasonal 
folklore character.  I enjoyed learning about the 
different holiday traditions. 

          



 
 

 
development, learning to play together on a team, 
and working on good sportsmanship.ó  
 
Recently, after an intense three-series 
competition, I remarked to a student, òThat 
game-winning shot you made against me felt 
good, huh?ó  With a huge smile on his face, he 
replied, òIt really did.ó  
 
Like any other sport, after each game we all slap 
hands and congratulate each other. Win or lose, 
we make sure to keep good sportsmanship.  Here 
at Maplehill School, home of the Wooly Bears, we 
are ALL winners.   
 

Physical Fitness is Alive and Well at 
Maplehill  School 

 
By JM, Outreach and Marketing Intern & Daniel 
Olmschenk, Instructional Assistant 
 

Students at Maplehill School are getting stronger.  
This year, a new class, Physical Fitness, focuses 
on studentõs strength and health goals. In the first 
week of class, students identified their goals and 
discussed how to reach them. Students keep a 
record of what they do in each class so that they 
can chart their progress and plan their next steps. 
Students and staff encourage one another to push 
themselves.  
 
Members of the class have noticed improvements 
inside and outside of the workout room.  òI feel 
motivated,ó one student said during a session. 
The class also teaches the fundamentals of muscle 
anatomy, different muscle groups and how 
muscles work and grow.  And the class has 
affected the way that students feel in their daily 
living. òIõm healthier and happier,ó one student 
commented. òI feel not only motivated to do more 
physical fitness, but I also feel more motivated in 
other aspects of my life.ó    
 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue 

newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue 

newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here Continue newsletter text here 

 

 

 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue 

newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here.  

 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue 

newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here. Continue newsletter text here.  

 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue 

newsletter text here.  

 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue 

newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. 

Continue newsletter text here.  

 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter 

text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue 

newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. 

Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. 

 

Foosball 
 
By Israel Wierzbicki, Instructional Assistant  

 

 
 
At Maplehill School, there is no Varsity football, 
no JV soccer, tennis, lacrosse or swim teams.  
However, on the lower floor of the Individual 
Care Program (ICP) site, thereõs a table. The 
table includes 22 plastic men and one ball. 
Players turn and pull handles to maneuver the 
plastic men into striking the ball into the 
opposing teamõs goal. People know this game as 
either foosball or table soccer. 
 
I joined the Maplehill School staff in 2012. 
When a student decided to pull the foosball 
table up from the basement, I saw how much of 
a positive vibe this table brought. I started 
noticing the investment and time students put 
into improving their game. Not only students, 
but staff as well! The energy and excitement of 
seeing students rally together to start a game 
was amazing.  
 
During games, if Iõm not playing, I sit back and 
watch. Seeing the teamwork and social skills 
among the students is impressive. One ICP 
student says, òItõs fun. I think it helps to bring 
the community together. Foosball is a good 
stress reliever. It always helps meó. 
 
ICP Math and Science teacher, Joe Mazer, 
believes, òItõs great for the kidsõ social  
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Thank you to everyone who contributed to our 
Annual Appeal.  We appreciate your support! 

P.O. Box 248 

Plainfield, VT 05667 

 

Check out our new website at: 
www.maplehillschoolandfarm.org 

(802) 454-7747 
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